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-From the Desk of Harriet Polansky:
Dear Residents,

Happy New Year! 

2016 will be a banner year for the THA.

As we enter a New Year, my hope is that we will continue to be an even stronger community and work together to make Stern Village the premier affordable housing authority in Connecticut.

We have many residents who make a positive impact in our community. Several volunteers participate in many activities.  Thank you for all you do for our residents! 

I hope your New Year’s resolution is to join us for an activity or an event and come to my monthly Tuesday Teas.  Several residents have very busy schedules that don’t allow them to participate. If you can, I urge you to come to the Community Room for an event or just stop by to say “Hello”. My door is always open to you!

There will be some exciting changes this year!

The THA Commissioners, THA Legal Counsel and I are working on a new lease. This is to protect our residents from those who do not follow policies and procedures. 

Solar Energy for the Congregate. My hope is to have solar power for the Congregate Building the beginning of 2016. Neil and I have been working on this endeavor for several months with CHFA, the Green Bank and C-Tec Solar.

Redevelopment Updates for Stern Village

Bruce & Frank from Millennium, Neil and I have had recent calls with the State. We are providing the State with additional information for their review and will be working closely with the State for the redevelopment and revitalization of Stern Village. As I have explained at my Tuesday Teas, the State wants to do the project and we are working to make it amenable for them. This is a process and it takes time. 

There will be an Arts & Crafts instructor for the Congregates to be held on the 2nd floor crafts room.

Kim from TOVAH On January 12 at 10:30 a.m., Kim from TOVAH will be here to work with residents on creating a new, duly elected Residents’ Association. If you want to part of the new association, don’t miss this!

Community Room The Community Room is open till 7pm daily and on the weekends. Take advantage of watching a TV program or movie on the big screen, play pool, play the piano or bring in your instruments, do a puzzle, read the newspapers or magazines.  Or just sit and relax! This is YOUR Community Room.

Kitchen in the Community Room I am saddened that I must lock the kitchen door and only authorized personnel will have access to the kitchen.  Several items disappeared and are unaccounted for. Heather will make a pot of regular coffee in the morning and it will be placed on a table.  Bring your own milk. Do not fill a carafe. This is for all the residents.

Hope to see you soon!

Harriet
NO PARKING

There is no parking in the circles, please unload your items from your vehicle and park it somewhere else.

-Do not leave it in the circle for hours at a time.

-Do not park overnight.

-Do not let your guest(s) park at the circle when visiting.
IMPORTANT INFO
GOLF CART TRANSPORTATION

We are seeking volunteers to drive the golf cart for the Bingo players Please call the THA office at 203-261-5740 if you are interested.
MONTHLY RENT As per your lease, your rent is due the 1st of every month. You will be charged a late fee of $25 after the 10th day of the month.
CATS AND DOGS

Cats and dogs ARE NOT ALLOWED to roam freely. They must be walked on a leash at all times and away from the apartments. Please walk your dog on the sidewalk and road towards Hedgehog Road. Please pick up after your pet when you are out for your walks. Carry a baggie with you! Please be considerate of your neighbors. ALSO, there is NO “pet sitting” by residents. If the animal is not yours, it can’t be here! 
NURSE’S WEEKLY HOURS

Community Room – 8:30 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. (Monday)
Congregate Building – 11:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. (Monday)
REGISTER YOUR VEHICLE

Please make sure your vehicle registration is up to date.

We cannot have unregistered vehicles taking up valuable parking spaces that could be used by other residents. You will get towed!

FOR YOUR HEALTH AND SAFETY

As part of our Emergency Management Procedures for Stern Village, we MUST have an updated list of your EMERGENCY CONTACTS, in the event that we need to call a relative, friend, or caregiver. Please visit or call Heather at the office at 203-261-5740 to update the information.
FOOD & HOUSEHOLD ITEMS PICK-UP

Stern Village residents can schedule an appt. with Jennifer Gillis/ Trumbull Social Services at 203-452-5198 to pick up food & household items once a month. You must show proof of ID.
FREE COUNSELING

Please call Victor or Robin to schedule an appointment. The Center will also meet with you at Stern Village. Call: 203-261-5110.
THINGS YOU SHOULD KNOW

ADULT PROTECTIVE SERVICES

If you or someone you know is a victim of elder abuse – call 1-800-677-1116.

LAUNDRY ROOM 

Please be considerate of your neighbors. Use 1 washer and 1 dryer each time you do your laundry. We have a limited amount of washers and dryers for the residents. 

PLEASE CLEAN THE LINT TRAY!

If you call the MACGRAY Company because a washer or dryer is out of service, you must immediately alert the THA Office and let a staff member know!

Make sure there is no residue or material left in the machines after each use.

UNLOADING YOUR CAR 

Please leave your emergency blinkers on when unloading groceries. SVNW gives everyone at least 20 minutes to unpack and move your car. You can also leave a note on your car.

PARKING is first come first serve.

-Please have your aides and visitors park further from your unit. There are always parking spaces to the far left of the Congregate. 

-Please be mindful of your neighbors that have mobility issues and need to park near their unit. 

-Please slow down and be careful parking; residents have complained about "fender benders" and scratches on their vehicles. 

-If you happen to hit someone’s car, even so slightly, do the right thing. Leave a note on the car.

LOCKED OUT?

If it is after office hours or on the weekend, please call the Congregate at 203-459-1110 and press number 2, or just go over there. There is an attendant there 24/7 that can let you back into your apartment.

Call the Congregate if:

-You are locked out of your apartment M-F after 4:30 p.m. or on the weekends.

-If you have a Maintenance Emergency, M-F after 4:30 pm or on the weekends. Call

203-459-1110 x 2.
COMMUNITY ROOM

Open till 7 p.m., seven days a week. Please make sure your laundry is folded by 6:30 p.m. As a Caring Community, the THA welcomes residents to use the Community Room. It is important for residents to have a place to come and socialize and relax. Please remember to clean up after yourselves. Do not leave cups, plates, or crumbs on the floor or tables. This is a shared space, so let us be respectful of one another.

ENJOY CONGREGATE LIVING

Applications are available for the Congregate all year! One must be at least 62 years old and have some difficulties with daily living. 

SCRAP METAL 

The THA is collecting scrap metal.  Please call Heather at 203-261-5740 for pick-up.

A HEARTFELT "GET WELL SOON" MESSAGE

To all our residents who have been hospitalized.

CARING COMMITTEE

If a resident is in the hospital or in a nursing home, please let us know by calling

203-261-5740. Maureen Hayter, Caring Committee Chairperson, will send a card.

THE TRUMBULL HOUSING AUTHORITY-

STERN VILLAGE HAS A FACEBOOK PAGE! Like our page and see updates

CHANGE FOR LAUNDRY. Please plan ahead. We can’t always make change for you.
BEAUTY SALON - Located in the Village
Sheila: 203-913-3798

Tuesdays & Wednesdays

11:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

Betty: 203-234-2354

10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m.

Fridays by appointment only

THA’S ROBO-CALL NUMBER

THA’s ParentReach Caller-ID “411-411-4111”

Say “Hello” and you will hear the message. If you miss the message, you can call 770-406-5581, and enter 8572 when prompted.

MEALS AT THE CONGREGATE 

Enjoy a delicious, full-course meal for only $10.00. Check out the menu attached to the newsletter. Call the Congregate at 203-459-1110 at least one day in advance to reserve
GARBAGE Please make sure you use the Garbage Receptacles and Recycling Receptacles near your Unit! Make sure the covers are secure to prevent critters from getting into them. All residents share the garbage receptacles. Please do your best to make sure that your bags are secured before putting them in, and please help to keep the garbage areas neat and clean!

BATHROOM ETIQUETTE FOR THE COMMUNITY ROOM AND LAUNDRY ROOMS. If you make a mess, clean it up. It's your responsibility to make sure that all trash is put in trash cans and not the floors. Leave the toilets and sinks clean for the next person who uses them. If you cannot clean up after yourself, notify THA staff immediately. Do not flush anything except for toilet paper. If bathroom supplies are running low, notify THA staff immediately. This one bathroom is a shared bathroom so it is everyone’s responsibility to clean up their mess after each use.
EVENTS AND ACTIVITIES
Thursday, January 7th, 2016

In the Community Room

1:00 p.m.

The Long Hill Garden Club will make bird feeders. 12 residents only. Please sign up in the Community Room.

Thursday, January 7th, 2016

In the Community Room

2:00 p.m.

Mental Health Support Group will meet with Victor Olsen and Paulette Mack.

Friday, January 8th, 2016

In the Congregate Dining Room

1:30 p.m.

Mass will be said by a priest from St. Theresa’s RC Church.

Saturday January 9th, 2016

In the Community Room

12noon

New You, New Year Makeover with Charmaine and Troy.

Monday, January 11th, 2016
In the Congregate Dining Room

10:30 a.m.-11:15 a.m.

Arts & Crafts with Allison! 12 residents only. 

Must sign up.
Tuesday, January 12th, 2016

In the Community Room

10:00 a.m.

Harriet’s Tuesday Tea featuring Kim from TOVAH will discuss planning for a new, elected Residents’ Association.

Thursday, January 14th, 2016
In the Congregate Dining Room

2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.

Musical Entertainment with Paula Pettinella.

Saturday, January 16th, 2016
In the Congregate Dining Room

2:00 p.m. – 4:00 p.m.

Bingo will be hosted by the St. Theresa’s Men’s Auxiliary.

Monday, January 18th, 2016

In the Community Room

10:30 a.m.

Veteran’s Support Group with facilitator 

Jim DiCarlo of VITAS.

Tuesday, January 19th
In the Community Room

Volunteer Breakfast in the Community Room. Details to come.
Thursday, January 21st, 2016
In the Congregate Dining Room

2:00 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.
Musical Entertainment with the Pitchpipers.
Monday, January 25th, 2016
In the Congregate Dining Room
10:30 a.m.-11:15 a.m.
Arts & Crafts with Allison! 12 residents only.
Must sign up.

WEEKLY ACTIVITIES IN THE COMMUNITY ROOM AND THE CONGREGATE BUILDING
Monday Bingo-1:30 p.m. in the 
Community Room.
Chair Exercise-10:00 a.m. Congregate Building.
Tuesday Pinochle-1:30 p.m. in the 
Community Room. 
Rosary-1:30 p.m. in Congregate TV Room.
Wednesday Bingo-2:00 p.m. at the 
Congregate Building.
Chair Exercise-10:00 a.m. Congregate Building.
Thursday Knitting–10:00 a.m. in the 
Community Room. 
New Pokeno! (Similar to Bingo using cards). 3:00 p.m. – 5:00 p.m. Bring your nickels!
Sing-A-Long with Bob Lewis accompanied by Ruth Silver in the Community Room.  

The LAST Thursday of the month at 
2:00 p.m. 
Friday Chair Exercise-10:00 a.m. 
Congregate Building.
Mass-1:30 p.m. Congregate Building

Dining Room. Every 2nd Friday of the month.
Bingo–2:00 p.m. in the Congregate Building.
Movie Night- 6:00 p.m. in the Community Room every other Friday. 
Game Night- 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. in the Community Room. SV Wii Bowling League, other Wii games, pool & more every other Friday.
FREE BUS SERVICE

MONDAY:  Bridge House in Bridgeport 
Pick up at 9:00 a.m. at the Community Room.

Return at 3:00 p.m.
TUESDAY:  Hawley Lane Mall/Big Y in Trumbull/Stratford. Pick up at 1:00 p.m. at the Community Room & Congregate. 
Return at 3:00 p.m.
WEDNESDAY: Senior Center Bus goes to Stop & Shop on Quality Street in Trumbull. Pick up at 9:00 a.m. at the Community Room & Congregate. Return at 10:30 a.m. *Must be a Senior Center Member*.
THURSDAY: Wal-Mart/Home Depot/Shop Rite in Stratford. Pick up at 12:00 p.m. at Community Room & Congregate. Return at 3:00 p.m.
FRIDAY: Trumbull Center/Trumbull Library/Stop & Shop. Pick up at 12:00 p.m. at Community Room & Congregate. Return at 3:00 p.m.
SATURDAY: Trumbull Shopping Park in Trumbull and Price Rite in Bridgeport. Pick up at 11:00 a.m. at Community Room & Congregate.
Return at 2:00 p.m.
GBT ACCESS BUS – 

SCHEDULING RESERVATIONS
This service is for medical appointments only. To make a reservation, please call Heather at
203-261-5740/#1by 3:00 p.m. Please provide us with ALL the information: Name of Doctor or Medical Facility, complete address, a phone number, the appointment time, and a return time.

Reservations can only be done up to 5 days before the appointment. Reservation forms are also kept in the Community Room for your convenience.
FRIENDS OF STERN VILLAGE
A special thank you to the following individuals for their generosity:
Thank you to our amazing senior citizens and non-elderly residents who make a positive impact on Stern Village. 

Thank you to Bob Lewis, John Vogele, Ralph Claudio, and Deval Little for delivering the December newsletter.
Thank you to June Leonard and Michelle Molnar for collating and stapling the Village Voice.
Thank you to the ladies of the Long Hill Garden Club. Their activities are fun, thoughtful and appreciated by the residents.
Thank you to Minister Jeff Schachinger from Southern CT Church of Christ for assisting residents with free house cleaning duties
Thank you to Nina Chanana from Chanana Consulting Firm for the lunch and great presentation.
Thank you to Jeff Shapiro from Creative Culinary Service for the Holiday Breakfast donation of beverages and food.
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THA RECAP

PERIOD: JULY 1, 2015 – DECEMBER 31, 2015

From Harriet Polansky, Executive Director

To include, but not limited to the following:

Horseshoe Pit.  
Our Stern Village Horseshoe Pit was built by the Trumbull Home Depot for our residents. Team Home Depot volunteered their time and donated the materials.  Team members spent a day at Stern Village building it for the residents. 

Harriet’s Monthly Tuesday Tea. 
 My monthly tea is extremely effective in bringing residents together to discuss undertakings, events, concerns and issues. Several guest speakers have provided well-care programs for the residents after my Tuesday Teas.

Like Us on Facebook. 
I created a THA company Facebook page to showcase events, post photos and share THA happenings with other Trumbull Facebook groups. This has been an effective vehicle to promote all the great things that happen at the THA.

CHFA/DOH. 
Our 2015-2016 Management Plans for Stern Village and the Congregate were approved by CHFA and DOH.

Town of Trumbull. 
I’ve continued to maintain excellent working relationships with the Town of Trumbull. Examples: Our new Health Director, Rhonda Capuano has been extremely supportive and her team has been on-site for hoarding issues. The WPCA has flushed out sewer lines and helped us with major clogs in the sanitary system. Even though we pay PILOT for Town services, many Town employees have gone above and beyond to assist us.

Funding for Stern Village. 
 The THA applied for SSHP Funding in April 2015 for our redevelopment project. The funding for SSHP was awarded to several housing authorities that were asking for $4 million dollars or less.  In August, I received a call from DOH and CHFA stating they want to do the project. 
For the past several months, we have been diligently working with CHFA and DOH on the redevelopment and revitalization of Stern Village. Based on CHFA directives we have revised our plans several times. Recently, the state asked us to phase the project and we provided additional plans and proposals to CHFA. Bruce Whitaker and Frank Stellato from Millennium and I held a Resident Participation Meeting to provide updates and discuss the phasing approach.  I have also met several times with the Development Advisory Committee for the Redevelopment of Stern Village to discuss plans.  As mentioned, CHFA and DOH want to do the project and we are working with them to get it approved by the state. We await directives from CHFA.  

R U OK?  
I started an R U OK? Program for Stern Village.  It is intended for neighbors watching out for neighbors. We have approximately 25 quad leaders and Paulette conducts monthly meetings to discuss any issues or answer questions. 

Grant for TOVAH’s Services

I received a grant for $5,000 to pay for TOVAH. Kim has started conducting leadership training sessions with the residents and is working with the residents on creating a new, duly elected residents’ association.

Annual Picnic

The THA Annual Picnic was a huge success. We received approximately $500 in donations, large coolers, sheet cakes, and the food and preparation was donated by Jeff Shapiro of Creative Culinary. 

THA Phone System

A new phone system was implemented for the THA office and congregate office. The existing phone lines were not being utilized correctly which resulted in missed calls. 

UI Incentives

Competitive Resources was selected by UI to test and assess several units to determine if Stern Village qualifies for energy efficiencies. Units that were part of the sample were provided with in-unit weatherization, faucet aerators and low flow devices for shower heads. 
UI is currently reviewing the proposal that was submitted by Competitive Resources on our behalf and hopefully UI will allow Competitive Resources to provide weatherization for all the units.

Solar for Congregate

Over the last several months we have been working with Green Bank and C-Tec Solar to implement solar energy for the congregate. Neil, Frank Stellato and I have reviewed several draft agreements from Green Bank, as well as had many conference calls. My hope is that by early next year we’ll be able to implement solar energy for the congregate building.

Presentations and Activities:

-Aquarium discussed water conservation and the benefits of drinking water. They also provided us with 100 water conservation kits.

-Bethel Healthcare discussed COPD.

-Griswold Homecare Agency provided an ice cream social.

-Hudson mobility discussed equipment for mobility.

-Wellcare also provided an ice cream social.

-The Alzheimer’s Association conducted a workshop on brain power.

-Bethel Healthcare demonstrated healthy cooking options.

-TD Bank discussed various services and programs available.

-Wings of Eagles Senior Services discussed depression.

-Patriot Bank discussed budgeting techniques.

-Nurse Teresa Cryan presented a seminar on breast health awareness.

-Southwestern CT Agency on Aging provided updates on Medicare and supplemental insurance plans.

-United Healthcare also discussed Medicare.

-Trumbull Health Department administered flu shots for the 2nd consecutive year.

-Nurse Teresa Cryan discussed diabetes and foot care.

-John and Darby Ruby donated 25 turkeys for the 2nd consecutive year.

-Long Hill Garden Club worked with our residents to make dried flower arrangements in the fall and pomanders for the holidays.

-Facilitator Lindie Gatling discussed macular degeneration, glaucoma, cataracts and blindness.

-R U OK? Breakfast for the Quad Leaders.

-Resident Holiday Party coordinated by resident June Leonard and her helpers.

-Stern Village Holiday Brunch donated by Jeff Shapiro of Creative Culinary.
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